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VIA ELECTRONIC MAIL 

LIFE Senior Services, Inc. 

5330 E. 31st Street, Suite 800 

Tulsa, OK 74135 

Attn: Eileen Bradshaw, President and CEO 

Eileen.Bradshaw@LIFEseniorservices.org 

Re: City of Tulsa/GA - CDBG Conflict of Interest Certification Form 

Dear Eileen: 

Per our discussion yesterday, I have received the above-referenced form submitted by 

LIFE Senior Services, Inc. (“LIFE”) to the City of Tulsa and related disclosure of a potential 

conflict of interest.   

I understand from these documents and our discussion that Carolyn Blair, LIFE’s 

Director of Development, is married to Jack Blair, a City of Tulsa employee.  I also understand 

that (a) LIFE is an Oklahoma nonprofit nonstock corporation and thus does not have any owners 

or stockholders that would financially benefit from an award of the subject grant, (b) Carolyn 

Blair is an employee of LIFE and has financial or other interest in LIFE, and (c) Carolyn Blair 

will not be awarded any bonus, compensation or other tangible personal benefit from LIFE if the 

subject grant is approved. 

In light of the facts as outlined above, there is no conflict of interest that would violate 2 

CFR 200.318 or 24 CFR 570.611.  I applaud LIFE and Carolyn’s desire to transparent and 

disclose what could be a perceived conflict of interest, but there is no actual conflict of interest 

within the meaning of these regulations. 
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Please let me know if you have further questions or concerns about this matter.  You are 

authorized to share this letter with the City of Tulsa, but this firm represents LIFE only, and this 

letter does not constitute advice to, or create any attorney-client relationship with, the City of 

Tulsa or any other person. 

Yours very truly, 
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